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M E S S A G E  F R O M  T H E  C H A I R M A N

2012 was a remarkable year for the Foundation thanks to your generous support. We 

provided $310,000 in grants to Foreign Service colleagues in the U.S. and abroad. Almost

$60,000 went to emergency grants for new widows who found themselves without funds

immediately after the death of their spouse. This temporary assistance, usually lasting three

months, is critically important as they wait for the survivor annuity to begin. Thanks to your

support we were able to accommodate every person who reached out to us for help.

Your belief in the Senior Living Foundation's mission of “taking care of our own” has made

our continued growth and success a reality. The SLF received over $370,000 from individual

and corporate donors in 2012. As you read the moving cases in this newsletter, you will see

how your dedication has helped individuals not just financially, but has made a difference in

the quality of their lives every day. 

We will surely face increased demand for our assistance. The SLF depends on you every

year to help the Foreign Service community in their time of need. Your continued generous

support of the Senior Living Foundation is vital to our work and we are very grateful for your

commitment to our common mission.

Thank you,

Marc Grossman
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O V E R V I E W

The Senior Living

Foundation continuously

strives to meet the needs

of our Foreign Service colleagues

and our commitment to  “take

care of our own”. Our devoted

and compassionate donors make

it possible, year after year, for the

Foundation to assist Foreign

Service retirees and their spouses

in their time of need. 

Because of your continued 

support, we are able to provide

much needed help to our 

colleagues.  However, as a 

growing number of colleagues

turn to us with more complicated

cases, we are seeing the increase

in the financial assistance

required outpace the donations

we receive.  We hope that as you

review the work we do and the

individual lives we reach, you

will continue to support and 

even increase your support to 

our mission.

The Foundation supports Foreign

Service colleagues in numerous

ways. Whether the assistance is

through our Resource Center or 

a grant, we stand ready to serve

those who need our support as

they face their life changes.

Currently, the Foundation 

provides  monthly grants for

assistance with home health care

expenses, geriatric care manager

assessments, prescription and

medical expenses and medically

necessary dental work, to name a

few. Sometimes non-financial 

assistance is needed. Whether it

is help with finding senior living

facilities or simply finding 

information for legal advice or

long term planning, the

Foundation is always available.

We have received several calls

lately for immediate financial

assistance from widows who have

experienced a recent loss of their

spouse.  Upon notification of an

annuitant's death, the Office of

Retirement follows a government-

wide practice of withdrawing the

current month’s annuity from
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The mission of the Senior Living Foundation 

of the American Foreign Service is to provide

support to retired Foreign Service personnel and

their spouses (including surviving or divorced

spouses) and, on the basis of need, to defray the

cost of home health care services, senior housing,

long term care insurance, or other senior services

that contribute to the health and security of the

retired Foreign Service family.
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their bank account, making it

nearly impossible to pay the 

current month’s expenses. 

Thanks to our generous donors,

we are able to provide financial

assistance to these widows 

until their survivor annuity 

commences. Almost 20% of last 

year’s grant activity was for this

type of emergency assistance. 

The Senior Living Foundation 

of the American Foreign Service 

is a tax deductible 501(c)(3) 

charitable organization. 

Please visit our Web site at

www.SLFoundation.org for more

information. If you know a FS

colleague who is in need or want

to donate to help the Foreign

Service family, please contact 

the Senior Living Foundation 

at (202) 887-8170 or

info@SLFoundation.org

R E S O U R C E  C E N T E R
A C T I V I T I E S

T
he Resource Center

provides information

and assistance in

obtaining help that is

available through community,

state and federal resources. 

We continue to receive an

increasing number of calls and

have helped many members 

of the Foreign Service family.  

Here are some examples of the

type of non-monetary assistance

we are able to provide:

The friend of an elderly FS retiree

called because the retiree needed a

wheelchair. 

� The Foundation contacted the

retiree and learned that her health

plan covered rental or purchase of

the chair.  In addition to explaining

the procedure for submitting a

claim, we provided information on

the Plan’s preferred providers and

followed up with a call several

weeks later.  The retiree said that

her daughter had been able to help

gather the necessary paperwork and

send it in for reimbursement.  She

was very happy with her new chair.

The 81-year-old widow of an FS

employee called requesting financial

assistance to pay for dental work.  

� The Foundation suggested that

she enroll in one of the dental 

insurance plans available to federal

employees and annuitants.  When

we contacted her again, she said she

had enrolled in a plan that her den-

tist accepts and she is able to pay

for the work herself.  She hadn’t

known that this type of insurance

existed.

The adult daughter of a retired FSO

called asking for information on

financing an assisted living facility 

for her father.

� The Foundation encouraged 

her to look into a program that 

her father, a veteran, might be 

eligible for from the Veterans’

Administration called Aid &

Attendance. As a veteran who has

served during a time of war, he can

apply for financial assistance to 

pay for home health care services

and assisted living. We gave her 

the contact information she would

need.  She said she had never heard

of the program.  

The son of a retired FS employee who

lives in Asia contacted SLF because

he had just heard that his father had

been hospitalized.  Before traveling 

to his father’s bedside, he wanted

information about the procedures he

should follow if his father died.  

� The Foundation referred him to

American Citizen Services at the US

Embassy.  When he returned home

he let us know how helpful everyone

at the embassy had been and how

much he appreciated learning in

advance that someone would be

available to explain what he had to

do.  His father had improved and

was resting comfortably.
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A recent widow of a retired FSO was

referred to the SLF.  Although she 

had sufficient financial resources, 

it sounded like she would need help

managing her finances now that her

husband had died.

� The Foundation referred 

her to the National Association 

of Personal Financial Advisors. 

(The providers on this list do not

work on commission, but charge a

flat fee for their services.)

F O U N D A T I O N
G R A N T  G I V I N G

T
he need for the

Foundation’s services

continues to grow.

Because of your 

continued support, we are able

to provide much needed help to

our Foreign Service colleagues.

Here are some examples of the

financial assistance we provide:

The widow of a retired FS employee

was referred to the Foundation by

Human Resources Service Center.

Her husband had died suddenly and it

would take several months for the

survivor benefit and life insurance

claims to be processed.  Their sav-

ings had been depleted by mortuary

and funeral expenses.

� The Foundation provided a

three-month emergency grant. The

widow’s daughter let us know that

the annuity payments started the

month after her mother received

the third check from SLF,  thus she

no longer required financial assis-

tance, but was very grateful for our

timely service. 

The family of a 79-year-old FSO 

contacted SLF requesting financial

assistance.  The retiree underwent

surgery last fall.  His home would not

accommodate a wheelchair or 

be accessible to him.  A diagnosis 

of moderate dementia made it highly

unlikely that he could manage his

medication regime or care for 

himself properly.

� The Foundation hired a care

manager to help coordinate 

necessary services and provide

guidance as to the best place for

this retiree to recuperate.  The

Foundation initially provided a

grant to help pay the rent for a

facility as he recuperated from sur-

gery. Now we are providing an on-

going grant so the retiree can stay

in his current assisted living facility,

which provides a much safer 

environment.  He is walking again,

but it is becoming increasingly

obvious that he needs the basic

level of services provided by the

facility if he is to remain safe and

secure.

A disabled retired FS employee 

contacted SLF requesting financial

assistance to pay for home health

care services.  He owns his own

home and wants to remain living in it.

� The Foundation arranged for a

care manager to assess his situation

and then help him prepare his

home and apply for a reverse mort-

gage.  The reverse mortgage was

approved and he now has the funds

he needs to pay for home health

care services. 

An 88-year-old FS widow, who lives

in a rural area with her adult son,

requires companion care while her

son is working.  Physically, she is 

in relatively good health, but her

Alzheimer’s makes it impossible for

her to be left alone.  Her two sons

share responsibility of taking care of

her so that she can live in her own

home as long as possible.

� The SLF provides a monthly

grant to help pay the

companion/aide.

Ambassador Marc Grossman presented Kate
Aubert, MSW with a plaque in recognition of 10
years of compassionate and dedicated service to
the Senior Living Foundation.
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A 67-year-old divorced spouse, who

waived her survivor benefits and

received an automatic allotment from

her husband's annuity until the State

Department learned that he had been

dead for three years, contacted the

SLF. She did not understand the 

significance of the waiver. She

receives a pension and some social

security based on her previous

employment, but lost money when

she opened her business. She is 

desperate to hold onto her house in

Maryland.

� The Foundation paid for a

money management adviser to 

help her get her “financial house 

in order” and started a monthly 

grant for basic living expenses and

a geriatric care manager. During

the past three years, she has

reduced her consolidated debt with

automatic payments to the money

management firm. She is also

working intermittently as a substi-

tute teacher. In addition to 

the monthly grant, the Foundation

has paid for medically necessary

dental work.

E D U C A T I O N A L
P R O G R A M S

The Senior Living   

Foundation held its 5th 

“Planning for Change”

seminar on September 20th,

2012. We were fortunate to 

have a group of knowledgeable 

speakers to educate us on health,

retirement and financial issues.

Our speakers were Dan Green

from the Office of Personnel

Management who spoke on how

ACA might affect employees and

retirees in the FEHB Program; 

Dr. Charles H. Rosenfarb from

the Department of State’s Office

of Medical Services who dis-

cussed what to do year round to

promote your own good health

and identifying medical problems

before they become serious; Dr.

Robert S. Epstein, President of EF

Associates, LLC who reported  on

exciting new research on 

medications for conditions 

affecting seniors and what future

science has to offer us; Jeffrey

Mounts from State's Human

Resources Service Center in

Charleston who discussed

upcoming changes to State 

retirement systems; and 

Jonathan Kinney of Bean, 

Kinney and Korman, P.C. 

who spoke on Wills and Trusts.

We will be hosting our next

Planning for Change seminar 

in September 2014.

(from left to right) Dr. Charles H. Rosenfarb, Paula S. Jakub, Jonathan Kinney and Dr. Robert S. Epstein
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Abbott, Lucy K.

Abramowitz, Morton I.

Adams, Linda K.

Adkins, Elaine

Ajo-Kelly, Helena M.

Albaugh, Kathryn

Alexander, Edward

Allan, L. Stuart

Alter, Patricia

Alvarado, Victoria A.

Anderson, Betsy L.

Anderson, Dexter

Anderson, Donald M.

Anderson, Leon L.

Anderson, Michael G.

Anderson-Juergens, R. 
Louise

Andres, Janet S.

Andrew, Nicole R.

Andrews, Helga S.

Angevine, Joan E.

Angulo, Charles B.

Anonymous

Antunes Sablosky, Juliet

Apel, Roy J.

Archibald,  John L.G.

Arensburger, Dimitri

Arenz, Francis A.

Arnold, Yvonne W.

Arriaga, Robert D.

Asencio, Diego C.

Ashby, Alvornia

Ashby, Doris S.

Atherton, Joan S. 

Atnip, Cynthia D.

Aubert,  Jack G.

Axelrod, Philip

Babin, Joe

Balian, Raffi V.

Bandy, Jr., Thomas N.

Banyas, Teresa A.

Barbour, Robert E.

Bardos, Arthur A.

Barfield, John D.

Barndollar Rock, Sherry

Barraclough, William G.

Barrigan, Donna O. 

Barry, Catherine M.

Bartholomew, Rose-Anne D.

Bartz, Patricia M.

Bates, Madelyn D.

Battin, Patricia

Baumann, Walter L.

Bayuk, Mark G.

Becerra, Juan

Becker, John P.

Beckman, Robert W.

Beckwith, Mary K.

Beecham, Susanne

Beecroft, Robert M.

Bell, Sally C.

Belsito, Barbara E.

Bennett, David C.

Bennett, Margaret R.

Benson, Raymond E.

Berger, Rosella R.

Bergin, Robert

Bergold, Karlene K.

Bernstein-Zabza, Betty A.

Berth, Paul M.

Berthold, Inez G.

Bickle, Lou Henry

Billick, Barbara T.

Billick, Michael

Bimmerle, Diann M.

Binns, Jack R.

Bishop, James K.

Bishop, Robyn M.

Black, Dorothy J.

Black, Henry Clay

Blackford, Peggy

Blackmon, Joyce C.

Blake, Robert O.

Blanchard Davidson, 
Mary M.

Blanton, Taylor

Bleha, C. Thomas

Bleske, August J.

Bligh, Jr., John W.

Bloom, Carol A.

Bloomfield, Patricia A.

Blust, Inga C.

Bock, J. Richard

Bodde, Jr., William

Boerner, Dorothy P.

Bogart, Genko

Bogosian, Richard W.

Bogue, Janet L.

Bohorquez, Gayle D.

Bolster, Ann M.

Bolton, Deborah A.

Bongard, Ruth E.

Boorstein, Michael A.

Borg, Parker W.

Bosworth, Stephen W.

Bouton, Jane P.

Bowker, Donald L.

Boyatt, Thomas D.

Boyle, John A.

Bozilov, Lois L.

Brackman, Stella S.

Bradford, Joanne E.

Brady Lane, Helen

Braggiotti, Charo T.

Branch, Stuart E.

Branstner, Terry L.

Bratt-Pfotenhauer, David F.

Braycich, Joseph N.

Brayshaw, Charles H.

Brewer, Alfreda M.

Brewster, Mary B.

Briggs, Everett E.

Bright, Robert L.

Brizzee, David N.

Brogan, Edith

Brown, David G.

Expression of Thanks
The Senior Living Foundation would like to express our thanks to the 

following individuals who made gifts to the Foundation in 2012:
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Brown, Emerson M.

Brown, Frederick Z.

Browne, Edward S.

Browne, Lilia L.

Brugger, Ellen

Brunick, Scot E. 

Bryant, De Anne

Buchanan,  Maria C.

Buck, Stephen W.

Budden, Randall C.

Bumbrey, Sallybeth M.

Burgess, Doris W.

Burleigh, A. Peter

Burns, John H.

Burns, John J.

Burns, Robert L.

Burnworth, Terry L.

Bushnell, John A.

Butler, William M.

Byrnes, Hope H.

Calderhead, William D.

Campbell, William M.

Campello, Marie

Cardoso, Mary R.

Carey, Kevin P.

Carle, Jack M.

Carlson, Marlyce

Carolan, Maria J.

Carretta, Jr., Joseph

Cartledge, Willie R.

Carver, Margaret A.

Casey, Jr., Edward A.

Caterini, Dino J.

Certosimo, Emma

Ceurvorst, Michael A.

Chafin, Gary E.

Chalfin, Seymour

Champagne, Jr., Eugene E.

Cheever, F. Sargent

Cheshes, Martin L.

Chiotis, Frances

Christensen, Margaret A.

Christensen, Richard A.

Churchill, Joy F.

Clark, Joan M.

Clark, Patricia R.

Clarke, Helenann

Clavette, Ann M.

Cleveland, Lenny

Cleveland, Paul M.

Coburn, Harry L.

Cohen, Herman J.

Cohn, Brian S.

Cohn, Karen

Cohoes, Robert R.

Colbert, Evelyn S.

Colbert, Larry

Coleman, Maryruth

Collings, Helen M.

Collins, John A.

Collins, Margaret S.

Condon, Nancy

Conlon, Thomas F.

Connors, Marilyn W.

Conyngham, Edward F.

Cook, Eiler R.

Cooke, Cassandra A.

Corlew, Marlene C.

Coronway, Gwendolyn

Correl, Frank D.

Corum, Claudia W.

Corwin, Elizabeth A.

Coster, Doris B.

Cotter, Joanne M.

Cotter,  Michael W.  

Cottrell, Merryll M.

Coulter, Jr., Frank J.

Cox, David W.

Cox, Rita E.

Crane, Louise K.

Crawford, Josephine N.

Crigler, Trusten F.

Crockett, Lelah E.

Cromwell, William K.

Crooke, Elaine F.

Cross, Shirley A.

Crowley, Ileana R.

Crump, John E.

Cuadrado III, Joseph F.

Cunningham, Carl B.

The Foundation is grateful to have received 
memorial donations in memory of:

Robert F. Andrew
W. Tapley Bennett, Jr.
Alf Echols Bergesen
Harry E. Bergold Jr.
Louis F. Blanchard

Helen Blanchard Garrisey
Robert  Blucher
Ridha Bouaziz

James F. Brackman
William G. Bradford

John A. Brogan
Bryan R. Chastain

Keld A. Christensen
Richard T. Davies
Caroline Deyman
Philbert Deyman
Robert Duemling

Harry Dunlop
Margaret Fessler

Anthony G. Freeman
Herbert Gordon

Barbara A. Gregory
Anne Hackett

Leonard D. Hagerty
Janet Hanford

Outerbridge Horsey 

Robert M. Immerman
Dorothy J. Irving
Darrell A. Jenks
Louis A. Lerner

Frances L. Masterman
Mary U. McGraw

Jeannette C. Menter
Bert C. Moore

Mary E. Murphy
Vincent E. Myers

Herbert Obun
Nuel L. Pazdral     
Georgia W. Pratt
Sandy M. Pringle

Mary A. Ryan
Eugene L. Scassa

Gretchen J. Siedling-Donahue
John W. Simmonds
Helen Soderberg
Jack Steineger

Elizabeth A. Swift Cronin
Jane B. Thorpe
V. Peter Vaky

George Vujnovich
James A. Young, Jr.

What a wonderful way to remember those who 
have gone before us.
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Curry, Dennis L.

Cyr, Ann I.

Dalgliesh, Jr., Albert W.

Daly, Kathleen M.

Dammann, Nancy

Danga, Karl I.

Daniels, Daniel H.

Daris, Charles L.

Darkins, William C.

Daru, Terrence J.

Daskaloff, Milan

Davey, Harold L.

Davies, Jean S.

Davila, Michael A.

Davis, Elizabeth T.

Davis, Ruth A.

Davis, Sandra L.

Dawson, Jr., Richard S.

De Sombre, Marjorie M.

De Vos, Nancy L.

Deason, Robert G.

Deckelman, Elizabeth K.

Dehart, Elaine M.

Dennis, Eeda R.

Depree, Willard A.

Deremer, Kathryn A.

Derrick, James A.

Devlin, Willard B.

Deyman, George L.

Dickie, Joan L.

Dickman, Shirley J.

Dillery, Carl E.

Dillon, Robert S.

DiMascio, Linda 

Dion, Jerrold M.

DiPaolo, Donna M.

Ditanna, Pasquale L.

Djerejian, Edward P.

Dobrenchuk, Stephen A.

Dolce, Robert A.

Donahue, Dennis D.

Donnelly, Shaun E.

Donovan, Blanche M.

Doolittle, William H.

Dorman, Lesley

Doscher, L. Dawn

Dotherow, Barbara Ann

Douris, Louanne G.

Dozier, Nancy C.

Drexler, John B.

Drexler, Olga K.

Drexler, Robert W.

Du Mars, David B.

Duemling, Robert W.

Duffield, Joske Y.

Duncan, Ivy R.

Dundon, Paula A.

Dunkerley, Craig G.

Dworken, Anna L.

Eagleton, Kathleen

Ealum, James M.

Eaton, William F.

Edminster, Elizabeth D.

Edmondson, Donna K.

Edson, Edith

Edwards, Anne H.

Edwards, Naomi S.

Ege, Teena M.

Einaudi, Luigi

Eiselt, Raymond W.

Eisner, Adolph H.

Ekpuk, Marion J.

Elam-Thomas, Harriet L.

Eliot, Theodore L.

Elliott, Carlyn J.

Ellis, A. J. 

Elser, Eleanore J.

Ely, Michael E.

Ely Raphel, Nancy

Emmons, Robert D.

Ernst, Rachel J.

Eubank, Margaret A.

Evander, Henrietta K.

Evans, Catherine H.

Ewing, Raymond C.

Falzone, Brigitte

Falzone, Ralph W.

Fandam, Loyce M.

Fayen, Molly A.

Featherstone, Katherine B.

Feeney, Paula

Feltman, Marion

Fendrick, Reed J.

Fenstermacher, Alouise L.

Ferch, John A.

Fergin, Judith R.

Ferguson, Thomas C.

Ferguson-Augustus, 
Rhonda

Fina, Eleanor L.

Fitzgerald, Melissa S.

Flaten, Robert A.

Flynn, Christopher F.

Folan, Patrick M.M. 

Foley, Edward R.

Follestad, Robert T.

Fon, Robert L.

Ford, Charles A.

We received generous gifts from the 
following businesses, foundations and 
organizations in 2012:

• Ayco Charitable Foundation

• Diplomatic & Consular Officers Retired Inc. 

• Foreign Affairs Retiree Association of Maryland

• Foreign Service Retirees Association of Florida

• Freddie Mac Foundation 

• Hall & Associates, LLC.

• Hoover-Fisher Florist, Inc.

• Maine Community Foundation

• The Foreign Service Group Central Texas

• The Morris and Gwendolyn Cafritz Foundation

• The Nelson B. Delavan Foundation
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Fotos, Evan

Francis, Jr., Joseph W.

Frank, A. Eugene

Franke, Herman H.

Frechette, Myles R.R.

Freeman, Andrea K.

Freeman, Deborah L.

Freeman, Maria E.

French, Jerome

French, Timothy J.

Frere, Anne Marie O.

Freres, Marie B.

Fritts, Robert E.

Fritzler, Geoffrey G.

Funseth, Robert L.

Gadsden, James I.

Galloway, William J.

Gamble, Roger R.

Gammon, Samuel R.

Gardner, Gregory N.

Garland, K. Patrick

Garrity, Mary Kay

Garufi, Carmela E.

Garvey, Marian F.

Garza, Yolanda D.

Gatti, Anna

Gawf, Elizabeth L.

Gehring, Robert A.

Geisel, Harold W.

Gelbard, Robert S.

Gelber, Sarah

Gert, Margaret A.

Gerwe-Welch, Gretchen G.

Giacobbi, Natale J.

Gilbert, Frederick E.

Gilmore, Donald Y.

Giza, Edward T.

Glass, Robert

Gleysteen, Marguerite B.

Gnehm, Edward W.

Godson, Ruth

Goldstein, Sylvia

Gomez, Robin L.

Gonzalez, Raymond E.

Good, Dale E.

Goodby, Priscilla S.

Goodman, Andrew L.

Goodman, Tomoko A.

Gordon, Charles S.

Gosende, Robert R.

Gothard, Jr., Coinage N.

Gowen III, George A.

Graham,Nancy L.

Gralnek, Maurice N.

Graner, Ralph H.

Grant, Lindsey

Grant, William B.

Gray, David L.

Greene, Ernest

Greenfield, Lafayette M.

Gregory, Patricia A.

Grenlie, Edna J.

Griff, Arlene E.

Griffin, Robert M.

Griffith, Jr., Thomas E.

Grigola, Sandra T.

Gross, Clifford H.

Gross, Howard R.

Grossman, Marc

Grover, Jr., Harold E.

Gunning, Shirley

Gurvin, George

Gutensohn, Lynn D.

Gwynn, John B.

Gwynn, Rosemary E.

Haas, Dean J.

Hagerty, Herbert G.

Hagerty, Patricia A.

Haines, Mary A.

Hale, Lauren B.

Hall, Elsie A.

Hall, John E.

Hall, Nancy J.

Hall, Patricia L.

Hall, Winifred

Halligan, Robert

Hallman, Eileen D.

Hallock, Richard

Halmo, James L.

Hamilton, Donna J.

Hamilton, Hugh G.

Hamilton, John R.

Hamilton, Maxine T.

Hamilton, William G.

Hammond, Audrey M.

Hancock, Michael L.

Handyside, Holsey G.

Hanrehan, Patricia S.

Hara, Hugh H.

Hardy, Alan M.

Hare, Paul J.

Haresnape, Robert E.

Harman, Sally L.

Harms, Mattie R.

Harpootian, Ovsanna

Harrell, Charlotte P.

Harrell, Jr., Roy A.

Harrick, Barbara

Harris, Christine M.

Harrison, Beverly O.

Harrop, William C.

Hartley, Douglas G.

Hartry, Bertha

Harty, Maura A.

Harvey, Barbara S.

Hassani, Robin E.

Hastings, Daniel O.

Hawkins, Richard S.

Hayne, April M.

Hayne, William A.

Hays, Kathleen

Hazewski, Joseph J.

Heaphy, Eileen M.

Heater, Francis A.

Hebron, Theresa A.

Hecht, Dorothy J.

Hecht-Cronstedt, Lisa

Hecklinger, Richard E.

Heileman, Carolee

Heimer, Jonathan M.

“Thank you so much for my much appreciated
check. It always arrives when I’m at a low point 
in my check book, just in the nick of time. I am
truly grateful.” 
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Heintzen, Ilse H.

Heller, Lisa K.

Helseth, William A.

Hemingway, Barbara

Henderson, Ruth M.

Hengel, Douglas C.

Hennemeyer, Joan T.

Herbst, Gary R.

Herbst, Leslie

Herspring, Maureen

Herzog, William E.

Hicks, Dorothy I.

Higgins, Peter T.

Higgins, Rosa M.

High, George B.

Hilburn, Paul W.

Hill, H. Kenneth

Hill, Leonard A.

Hill, William H.

Hines, Richard

Hinton, Deane R.

Hodai, Kathleen V.

Hodai, Patrick T.

Hoffer, Patricia A.

Hogan, Alice

Hogan, James J.

Hogan, Reinhild K.

Hoganson, Jerome L.

Hogeman, George H.

Hollander, Sharon C.

Holmes, Brooke C.

Holmes, Donna M.

Holmes, Henry A.

Holmes, J. Anthony

Holmes, James H.

Holt, James W.

Hooper, James R.

Horan, Yolanda

Hornblow, Michael M.

Horowitz, Herbert E.

Horsey, Sarah R.

Hoshal, Wayne D.

Houdek, Robert G.

Hougen, Lee R.

Houghton, Lois C.

Howe, Fisher

Howell, Frances D.

Howland, Richard C.

Huddleston, Louise M.

Huffman, James  S.

Hughes, Patricia L.

Hughes, David A.

Hulings, Harriet L.

Hunt, Joyce C.

Hurley, Paul F.

Hurwitz, Edward

Hussey, Robert E.

Hylaman, Sr., Roy E.

Iler, Mollie J.

Ingraham, Susan H.

Irons, Alden H.

Irving, Frederick

Isaacs, Arnold M.

Jackson, Carole A.

Jackson, Kenneth V.

Jacobini, Charles B.

Jacobs, Carolyn B.

Jacobsen, Jr., William L.

Jakub, Paula S.

Jakubik, Vivian D.

James, Thomas C.

Jandorf, Bryan D.

Jarek, Albert W.

Javrotsky, Ruth C.

Jefferson, Ulysese

Jenkins, Kempton B.

Jenkins, Joann M.

Jenks, Darrell A.

Jenks, Thelma C.

Jennings, Geraldine

Jeter, Howard F.

Johnson, Andree M.

Johnson, Christine A.

Johnson, Darryl N.

Johnson, Jean B.

Johnson, Marilyn P.

Johnson, Sura R.

Johnston, Laura J.

Johnston, Loretta B.

Jones, A. Elizabeth

Jones, Douglas H.

Jonnes, Marilyn A.

Jung, Lucile M.

Junior, Lewis D.

Juntunen, Dorian J.

Kachmar, George A.

Kahdy, Sally E.

Kaiser, Herbert

Kalan, Andrea R.

Kamerick, Susan E.

Kane, Shirley A.

Kaplan, George R.

Kardell, Margaret M.

Karp, Samuel

Kaspar, Frances C.

Katz, Abraham

Katz, Cecilia S.

Kauffman, Kenneth M.

Kaufmann, Judith R.

Keegan, Patricia K.

Keeley, Robert V.

Keene, Douglas R.

Kelliher, Patricia J.

Kelly, Edmund H.

Kemp, Katherine L.

Kennedy, Ellen C.

Kennedy, Jonathan D.

Kennedy, Mary L.

Kennedy, Mary V.

Kent, Betty O.

Kerr, Graham B.

Kiang, Daniel

Kilday, Gerda D.

Killham, Edward L.

Kincaid, Nancy E.

King, Richard F.

Kingsley, Carolyn E.

Kinnell, Roberta L.

Kirkpatrick, Helen A.

Kirkpatrick, Joan A.

Kissinger, Henry  A.

Kleiber, Norma L.

Kleiman, Kathryn C.

Klein, John

Knickmeyer, Robert H.

Knopes, Robert E.

Koegel, Signe G.

Kohl, Walter A.

Komitor, Marjorie M.

Korff, J.  Michael

Kost, Barbara J.

Kott, Robert J.

Kresge, Patricia R.

Kresse, Thomas R.
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Krieger, Jr., George J.

Krieger, Mary Jane

Krys, Sheldon J.

Kuhn, Anita C.

Kunsman, June H.

Kursch, Donald B.

Kurtzman, Leon I.

Lafreniere, J. Alfred

Laingen, Penelope B.

Landau, George W.

Lane, George M.

Lane, Larry E.

Langan, Douglas

Lanpher, E. Gibson

LaPlante, Phyllis A.

La Porta, Alphonse F.

Latimer, Cecelia A.

Latvanas, Barbara A.

Lautz, Donald C.

Lawrence, Marilyn D.

Lawrence, William U.

Le Zotte, M. Diane

Leary, Nancy S.

LeBaron, Richard B.

Ledsky, Helen C.

Lefes, Sue N.

Lehmann, Wolfgang J.

Lehovich, Magda

Leidel, Donald C.

Leidy, Lucy R.

Lekson, John M.

Leonard, James F.

Leonard, John P

Leonhardy, Lee N.

Lett, Merrill B.

Lev, Reuben

Levin, Herbert

Levine, Melvin H.

Lewinsohn, Joann

Lewis, John J.

Lewis, Reese A.

Lewis, Sallie S.

Lewis, Samuel W.

Lide, Frances T.

Lill, Joe

Lillig, Renata C.

Lim, James S.

Lincoln, Bonnie M.

Lindover, Sally L.

Lissfelt, Mark C.

Llop, Georgia M.

Lloyd, Wingate

Logsdon, Kent D.

Logsdon, Michelle

Loken, Kristin K.

Lomanno, Frank J.

Lorimer, Lois

Lorton, Ronald D.

Love, Ruth

Lowen, Roger S.

Lucey, Mary Ann

Lucius, Mary W.

Lukens, Alan W.

Lydon, Peter J.

Lyman, Princeton N.

Mac Callum, Robert A.

Maciejewski, Theresa E.

Mack, Sheila M.

Mackie, Nancy J.

Madden, James H.

Maiorino, Deborah H.

Mak, Dayton S.

Makepeace, Lindsay H.

Malin, Barbara

Malinowski, Michael E.

Mallon, Patricia C.

Malloy, Edward M.

Malone, Gifford D.

Malott, F. Stephen

Malpass, Betsy

Malpass, Hanson R.

Mammen, Jean E.

Marek, Helen

Mark, Leslie D.

Marks, Edward

Marshall III, Eugene L.

Marshall, Joyce D.

Marshall, Robert M.

Martel Huddleston, Louise

Martens, Robert J.

Martin, Cheryl A.

Martin, Jayne H.

Martin, Joanna W.

Martin, Joyce L.

Martin, Mary L.

Martin, Robert A.

Martin, Thomas H.

Martinez, Edward E.

Martinez, Pedro

Martino, Thresia

Mason, Rodney A.

Mason, Sue W.

Masters, Allene R.

Matteson, Lois J.

Matthews, Gary L.

Matthias, Charles D.

Mattison, Alma H.

Mattran, Gerald C.

Maurer, Jr., William H.

Mawdsley, ValerieL.

Mayberry, Charles E.

Mayer, Margarete A.

Mayhew, Philip R.

Maysa, Nilsa C.

McAfee, Marilyn

McAteer, John E.

McCarthy, John R.

McCarthy, Robert E.

McCarty, Paul B.

McClellan, Robin K.

McClelland, Clyde L.

McCoy, Annelise G.

McCrory, Janet C.

McElroy, Howard M.

“I am so thrilled to have received this
temporary grant from your Foundation. 
It came at just the right time as I have been
going through several health procedures. 
The fact that I have good health insurance has
been very important. I was not aware of your
Foundation until recently. Thank you again 
and again for this grant!” 
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McGuire, Edna C.

McIntosh, Brian H.

McKee, Nancy A.

McKniff, Joan

McLaughlin, Michael J.

McMillion, Margaret K.

McNamara, Francis T.

McNaughton, James H.

McNicholas, Daniel F.

McCarthy, Marjorie Y.

McConnell, Donald J.

McHenry, Donald F.

McKee, Richard K.

McKiernan, Thomas D.

McMullen, Christopher J.

Meehan, Francis J.

Mehu, Anne E.

Mehu, Ellen M.

Meier, Mona A.

Melrose, Jr., Joseph H.

Menter, Sanford

Meresman, Carol A.

Merritt, Mary G.

Meysenburg, Mary Ann

Michel, James H.

Miles, Richard M.

Miller, David E.

Miller, Deborah A.

Miller, Elizabeth A.

Miller, Joseph M.

Miller, Leonor J.

Miller, Robert H.

Milligan, Michael L.

Mills, Carol J.

Milovanovic, Gillian A.

Milroy, Amelita B.

Mithoefer, William C.

Modderno, M. Francine

Moffat, Jay P.

Moffett, Beverly N.

Mohr, Jane A.

Molineaux, Diana B.

Monk, David B.

Monroe, Gerald J.

Montana, Thomas

Montllor, Ruth J.

Moore, Jean H.

Moore, Marjorie K.

Moore, Minni L.

Moran, Roger J.

Morgan, Raecarol

Moriarty, James F.

Morin, Laurent E.

Morris, Diana E.

Morris, Franklin A.

Morris, Lucille

Morris, Ned E.

Morrison, Bruce F.

Mott, Robert L.

Muller, Carolyn B.

Muller, George F.

Muller, Stephen H.

Murphey, William G.

Murphy, Margaret A.

Murphy, Richard W.

Murphy, Robert

Murphy, Virginia S.

Murray, Anne V.

Murray, Marie

Mushingi, Tulinabo S.

Musser, Susan R.

Mustain, Jr., Robert W.

Myerson, Jacob M.

Nachmanoff, Arnold

Napper, Larry C.

Navarro, Fe I.

Neitzke, Ronald J.

Nelson, Jr., Harvey F.

Nelson, Judith P.

Nemecek, Geneva R.

Nesbit, Leroy P.

Nettles, G. Clay

Neuberg, Howard G.

Neumann, Ronald E.

Nevera, Ivonna

Newell, Roberta L.

Newfeld, Larry

Newman, Richard W.

Newquist, Jonathan D.

Newsom, Jean C.

Newton, David G.

Nicholson, Marc E.

Nider, Ralph L.

Nielsen, Steve A.

Nielsen, Thelma C.

Niles, Thomas M.

Nixon, Warren P.

Norbury, Marthe M.

Norland, Patricia D.

Norris, Jr., Chester E.

Norris, Jr., John J.

Norris, Ulla H.

North, Walter E.

Norton, Harold L.

Nurmi, Alan S.

Nussbaum, Jean E.

Nyren, Genevieve E.

Nyrop, Jeannette E.

O’Brien, Timothy W.

O’Connell, Bettie J.

O’Connor, Neusa P.

O’Donnell, Thomas J.

O’Donohue, Daniel A.

O’Herron, Thomas F.

O’Neill, Rosemary D.

Oakley, Phyllis E.

Odor, Sandra S.

Oglesby, G. William

Ojamaa, Elo-Kai

Oliver, Beverly A.

Oliver, John G.

Olmon, Delores C.

Olmon, E. Parks

Olson, Jr., Oscar J.

Orlin, Richard B.

Ostrander, Nancy

Owen, Douglas E.

Owens, Jane E.

Paganelli, Robert P.

Palazzolo, M. Dell

Panaccione, Paul D.

Panor, Anne

“I would like to thank you for your nice letter
and let you know how I am grateful for all
your help.” 
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Papendick, Dennis R.

Parker, Alan

Parker, Andrew C.

Parker, Sarah V.

Parks-Little, Traba F.

Parrack, Frances W.

Parsons, Donald K.

Passage, David D.

Patchell, Anne W.

Patrick, Henderson M.

Patterson, Sue H.

Patton Sarros, Mary

Pazdral, Ronna S.

Pearson, Margaret C.

Pearson, W. Robert

Peel, Harris

Pelletreau, Jr., Robert H.

Peltier, Alec M.

Pendleton, Elisabeth M.

Pendleton, Mary C.

Perez, Enrique F.

Perkins, Edward J.

Perlman, Alvin

Perry, John A.

Perry, Robert C.

Peters, Eleanor N.

Peters, John G.

Peters, Martha J.

Petronis, Janet

Petrosky, Anita

Pfeifle, Linda M.

Philip, Maria I.

Pierce, Joann B.

Pilkauskas, Paul P.

Pina, Paul H.

Pingree, Michael M.

Pitcher, Allan L.

Pitts, Amy

Platt, Nicholas

Polansky, Sol

Polik, Lorraine W.

Pollack, June R.

Porpotage, Dora J.

Porter, Leonard J.

Postupack, Catherine

Posz, Gary

Posz, Helene M. 

Potash, Janet R.

Potter, Sara E.

Powers, Betty Rae

Poynter, Rosalind

Pozorski, David R.

Pratt, Genevieve J.

Pratt, Mark S.

Precht, Henry

Presel, Claire-Lise

Price, Russell A.

Prince, Dorothy E.

Pringle, Harry R.

Pringle, Julie D.

Prosser, James F.

Pudschun, Jerrilynn

Pugh, Robert L.

Purnell, Jon R.

Purnell, Lewis M.

Putman, Warren C.

Quainton, Anthony C.E.

Quinn, Lucy D.

Rabasa, Angel M.

Radday, Ellen K.

Ratner, Jacqueline

Raven-Hamilton, Eleanore J.

Ravenholt, Astrid M.

Recinos, Helen G.

Redden, Normand W.

Redman, Charles E.

Reeker, Philip

Reid, Earline M.

Reid, Era M.

Reilly, Charles P.

Rendall, Carol W.

Reubenfeld, Judy R.

Reuther, David E.

Reynolds, Oscar A.

Richmond, Yale W.

Rickert, Jonathan B.

Ridgway, Rozanne L.

Riedel, Marion B.

Riggs, Fletcher E.

Riley, Catalina E.

Riley, Wilson A.

Roberts, Cathie P.

Roberts, George B.

Robertson, James E.

Robinson, James A.

Robinson, Stanley H.

Robinson, Yolanda M.

Roche, Gerda G.

Rock, Anthony F.

Rodes, Alice T.

Rodgers, Maria A.

Rodokanakis, Phillip A.

Rodriguez, Roberto

Rodstrom, Mildred E.

Rogers, Jordan T.

Roselinsky, Myra

Rosen, Vera H.

Rosinus, Gunther K.

Rosselot, Audrey L.

Rossow, Barbara I.

Rountree, Suzanne M.

Rowberg, Brynhild C.

Rowell, Edward M.

Rubenstein, Estelle R.

Ruddick, Terrence L.

Ruebenfeld, Judy R.

Rueda, Jr., Richard

Ruedy, Ralph H.

Ruether, David

Rushing, Maria A.

Russell, Sara S.

Russillo, Victor D.

Ryerson, William E.

Saddler, George F.

Sakaue, Marlene J.

Salmon, Jr., Charles B.

Samuel, Edward B.

Sandberg, Robert A.

Sanz, Asuncion

Saunders, Harold H.

Savalas, Constantine

Sayre, Robert M.

Scarlis, Annette

Scerback, Wilma C.

Schafer, M. Virginia

Schaller, Joseph R.

Scharfman, Susan

Schiff, Stanley D.

Schlenker, Thomas A.

Schloss, Donna L.

Schmidt, Carl W.

Schmidt, Kyoko E.

Schneider, Elizabeth A.

Schodt, Margaret B.
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Schoettle, Peter G.

Schoonover, Brenda B.

Schrider, William F.

Schroeder, Anita G.

Schunter, Elaine B.

Scotes, Thomas J.

Scott, Gerald W.

Scruggs, Carolyn V.

Seelye, Joan

Seligmann, Albert L.

Seltzer, Nomi E.

Sens, Andrew D.

Serpa, Nancy M.

Service, Helen G.

Service, Robert E.

Shackleton, Robert G.

Shaffer, Jacqueline M.

Shampaine, Nicole D.

Sharpe, Willard D.

Shartzer, Cynthia L.

Shaver, Judith B.

Shea, Janet P.

Sheinbaum, Gilbert H.

Shepherd, Carl G.

Sheridan, Betty A.

Sherman, Earle W.

Sherman, William C.

Shifter, Michael

Shimomura, Alice N.

Shinn, David H.

Shinnick, Richard J.

Shippe, John J.

Shippy, Amelia E.

Shirley, John W.

Shlaudeman, Harry W.

Shoesmith, Martha H.

Shostal, Pierre

Shouse, Eloise K.

Shultz, George P.

Shumate, John P.

Shurtleff Leonard G.

Silins, Ints M.

Simcox, David E.

Simmons, Roger

Sims, Dudley O.

Sindelar III, Hugo R.

Sinnicki, John G.

Sirotic, Aldo J.

Skarie, Mary E.

Skiles, Ruth N.

Skofield, Herman

Skoufis, Helen M.

Skoug, Jr., Kenneth N.

Slavik, Pauline A.

Slott, Dorothy B.

Slott, Richard J.

Slutz, Pamela J.

Smith, Ann S.

Smith, Barbara

Smith, Jr., Dane F.

Smith, Frank M.

Smith, Irene R.

Smith, Jr., Jack M.

Smith, Jane S.M.

Smith, Joan V.

Smith, Judith L.

Smith, Samuel V.

Smith, Sandra R.

Smith Kinney, Stephanie

Snyder III, Joseph C.

Snyder, Martha M.

Solitario, Helen S.

Sommer, Frances M.

Sorkin, Judith M.

Sperling, Jonathan L.

Spiers, Ronald I.

Spiro, Joel S.

Sprick, Karl H.

Spruce, William E.

Sreebny, Daniel

Stabler, Emily A.

Stader, Donald E.

Stancer, Wendy R.

Stanfield, Sylvia G.

Starkey, Mary M.

Stave, Virginia I.

Stebbing, Mikiko D.

Stedman, Jr., William P.

Steere, Paul J.

Stegelmann, Ingrid M.

Steiner, Steven E.

Stephens, John C.

Stephens, William L.

Stickney, Mary S.

Stieglitz, Moune S.

Stieglitz, Perry J.

Stoddart, Jonathan D.

Stoessel, Mary Ann F.

Stoltzfus, Jr., William A.

Stone, Galen L.

Stoneman, Joann M.

Stottman, Charlotte A.

Strand, Robert R.

Stratton, Stephanie A.

Stull, Elizabeth B.

Stutz, Jo Ann

Suddath, Barbara P.

Sulak, Arlette A.

Sullivan, Alexis L.

Sullivan, John J.

Sullivan, Joseph G.

Sullivan, Jr., Richard J.

Sweeney, Ruth M.

Swiers, Peter B.

Swope, Mary Elizabeth

Symmes, Joan

Synodis, M. Gertrudis

Takacs, Marilyn H.

Tamayo, Enriqueta M.

Tanabe, Florence T.

Tannenbaum, Jane J.

Taska, Betty K.

Taub, Eric

Taweel, Doris C.

Taylor, Frank D.

Taylor, Joanna B.

Taylor, John J.

Teare, Richard W.

Telkins, Patricia W.

Tepas, Lois E.

“Thank you very much for the letter telling
me that I will once again receive a monthly
grant from the Foundation. What a relief.
Thank you again.” 
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Tessmer, Karen S.

Texido, Ann C.

Thaxton, Clinton

Thayer, Harry E.

Thayer, Scott N.

Thomas, Isabell M.

Thomas-Greenfield, 
Linda J.

Thompson, Barbara S.

Thompson, Kathleen C.

Thompson, Robert

Thompson, Trudie E.

Thompson, Ward C.

Thoms, Andrew G.

Tienken, Jean R.

Todd, James C.

Todman, Terence A.

Torbeck, Victor S.

Townsend, John G.

Tracy, Thomas M.

Tragen, Irving G.

Trainor, William J.

Tranbarger, Ken

Trivelli, Paul A.

Troxel, Holly E.

Troxel, Marguerite B.

Tua, Benjamin

Tuch, Hans N.

Tull, Theresa A.

Tully, Barbara S.

Tumavick, Nancy M.

Turner, Mary M.

Twining, Jr., Charles H.

Twohie, George F.

Ullman, Carrie A.

Valdes, Andres

Van Gilder, Edmund

Vanderhoff, James

Veitengruber, Loraine L.

Veliotes, Nicholas A.

Velott, Larue H.

Vest, George S.

Vineyard, Annie M.

Vockerodt, Victor A.

Voorhees, Jacqueline V.

Vraniak, Louis F.

Wade, Yvonne D.

Walker, Barbara M.

Walker, Pamela C.

Warlick, James B.

Warne, W. Robert

Warren, William

Watson, Alexander F.

Watson, Bobby L.

Watson, Evelyn F.

Watson, James F.

Weatherford, William O.

Weber, Janet M.

Wedeman, Martha

Wedeman, Miles

Weeks, Richard L.

Weinhold, William J.

Weintraub, Leon

Weller, Diane B.

Welsh, Irene R.

Wendt, E. Allan

Wenick, Martin A.

Wertz, Alma H.

Wheeler, Janet A.

White, Alfred J.

White, Katherine M.

Whitney, Linda K.

Whittemore, James C.

Whittington, Tracy J.

Wiggins, Frontis B.

Wigle Connors, Marilyn C.

Wilcox, Philip C.

Wilkinson, Sharon P.

Wilkinson, Theodore S.

Willey, Patricia M.

Williams, Anne M.

Williams, James A.

Williams, Jr., Langdon P.

Williams, Richard H.

Wilson, David M.

Wilson, Joan R.

Wilson, Mildred D.

Wilson, Nancy J.

Wilson, Ross L.

Wimberg, John E.

Winder, Joseph A.B.

Wingate, Susan S.

Wisner, Frank G.

Witherow, Boyd M.

Witmer, Kami A.

Woerner, Ann E.

Wollam, Jean Farr

Wollemborg, Leo R.

Wong, Rose P.

Wood, John S.

Woodbury, Elizabeth D.

Woods, Ronald E.

Woodward, Annette M.

Woodward, Patricia A.

Woolfork, Carole H.

Woytovech, Suzonne M.

Wrobel, Florence J.

Wygant, Michael G.

Xochihua, Alba

Yager, Virginia E.

Yalowitz, Judith

Yamauchi, Emi L.

Yap, Joseph D.

Yoneoka, Richard T.

Young, Angelena V.

Young, Jr., Paul H.

Young-Schumacher, 
Elizabeth A.

Yovanovitch, Marie L.

Yu, Alan K.

Zachary, Dan A.

Zaelit, Lucille

Zanella, Patricia A.

Zavis, Carol S.

Zinoman, Murray D.

The Foundation gratefully acknowledges gifts from 
35 donors who asked to remain anonymous.
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SENIOR LIVING FOUNDATION

OF THE

AMERICAN FOREIGN SERVICE

1716 N Street, NW Washington, DC 20036-2902

CONTACT US:
If you or someone you know need the services 
of the Senior Living Foundation (SLF), please
contact us via phone (202) 887-8170, e-mail at
info@SLFoundation.org, or fax (202) 872-9320.

The Foundation considers each case 
individually and maintains total confidentiality.

The Senior Living Foundation is grateful to
have received bequests from Ms. Merrill B.
Lett and Mr. Daniel Kiang. The Foundation

thanks you for remembering us in your will. Your
legacy will live beyond the years that you served
your country.

These individuals believed in our mission of
"taking care of our own". Their bequests will make
an immense difference in the Foundation's ability
to assist Foreign Service colleagues. 

Good News - the IRA Charitable Rollover is back for 2013!

The American Taxpayer Relief Act of 2012, passed on January 2, 2013, extended a provision that allows older IRA
account owners to donate their IRA withdrawals to charity through tax years 2012 and 2013. Transferring an IRA
distribution to a charity allows retirees to avoid paying income tax on the amount withdrawn, and these qualified
charitable distributions can be used to satisfy IRA required minimum distributions. Qualifying distributions may be
made by individuals age 70 ½ and older in amounts of up to $100,000 per year.

This change may be of particular benefit to donors who would like to take advantage of the rollover in 2013.

Here's how you can make your charitable contribution: Instruct your IRA administrator to make a direct distribution to
the Senior Living Foundation and send to:
1716 N Street, NW
Washington, D.C. 20036
Instruct the administrator to identify you as the IRA account owner/donor by name and address on its cover letter.

We recommend reviewing the merits of the donation with your tax advisor.  
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